

Hello Friend

We have had an INCREDIBLE month! We were surprised while teaching and helping at Charity Chapel's VBS with the raised money going towards our ministry! We so enjoyed our time in Pensacola meeting with many of our friends and supporters!

September 2023



We had a great time with Pastor Kyle and Sarah at Mountain Home, AR. Thank you Marty and Penny for hosting us! Pastor Andrew and Doozer (AKA Ryan) had a great chat at Countryside and I (Chris) enjoyed sharing an object lesson during church. Such a fantastic morning! We spoke at First Community with Pastor Craig and it was a GREAT day! Next was Antioch Church. It was a spectacular morning sharing. Pastor Josh and Rachel hosted our Tea Party! I made Scottish Christmas cupcakes and Rachel decorated them all! Cindy got the word out for us since our facebook and messenger have been hacked, so we not longer have access to either of them. (We will start a new one once we are home in Scotland.) THANK YOU EVERYONE!!! We only have a couple weeks of traveling left and then we are going home to Scotland!!





Thank Y00 for being on our team with your support in prayer and monthly investments! Not just a donation; but partnering with us to make a difference! Together, we are sharing the hope of Jesus and YOU share in the blessing!

Beannachd Leibh (Scottish Gaelic for Blessings to you.) Ruan and Chris

GESBE INTERNATIONAL



haney1513@yahoo.com

Globe International*PO Box 3040*Pensacola FL 32516 http://globeintl.org/members/haney-ryan-chris

MEANWHILE IN SCOTLAND...

Over the summer, we have had some teams visiting and working at Overtoun House. In the picture, we are at Try Something Tuesday which is our monthly games and crafts night. One of the team members came to us after to tell us how vital she felt that it was. She had noticed how everyone was being included and getting their chance. She said she could see how it was affecting people in such a positive way. It can be so helpful for people to share their outside perspective. Of course, our prayer is that each of these fun nights will draw people closer together, and that folks will experience the family atmosphere of God. To know that this was how a guest saw the meeting after only being there once, encourages us that He is on the move even when we might not always notice.

Peace, Cassy

